

Trusted. Respected. Preferred.

SEATTLE CAMPUS 9709 Third Avenue NE, Ste 400 Seattle, WA 98115 (206) 322-6100 • Fax (206) 328-2629 pmi.edu

ALAN CLAY, JR. Campus Director

May 10, 2023

Dear Eleanor Wright,

It is my pleasure to inform you that you have been accepted into the Dental Hygiene Program! Congratulations, you have reached an amazing milestone. Your classes will commence on October 4, 2023.

As an accepted candidate of the PMI Dental Hygiene Program, you must complete the following steps to confirm your placement in Cohort 16, for the Class of 2025:

- 1. Contact your Admissions Representative to schedule an enrollment appointment.
- 2. Have your \$150.00 registration fee available at the time of your appointment with Leslie.
- 3. Once enrolled, a separate appointment with financial aid services will be required. An appointment with financial services is mandatory, regardless of your financial aid status.
- 4. If you are considering requesting credits for transfer, please contact your admissions representative to begin the process. ONLY the courses listed in *italics* in the PMI course catalog can be considered for transfer credit.
  - BIO 115 Anatomy & Physiology
  - BIO 145 Microbiology & Immunology
  - CCM 145 Communications & Composition
  - CHM 125 Chemistry/Biochemistry
  - PSY 125 Psychology
  - SOC 110 Sociology
- 5. You will receive an email with the specific requirements that must be provided for transfer credit evaluation. Please ensure that ALL criteria are met for each course you are requesting transfer credit evaluation. Please note: The course description submitted must match the transcript date from the year the course was taken.
- 6. A physical exam is required. Please complete the enclosed Health Data & Physical Exam form as soon as possible. Part II must be filled out by your health care provider. Then scan the form and email it to Carolyn Christensen at cchristensen@pmi.edu.
- 7. Attend the mandatory Orientation on Monday, September 11, 2023, 1:00-3:00 pm. The orientation is on campus. Additional information will be sent out in late August.

Please contact your Admissions Rep by June 30, 2023 to set up an enrollment appointment. If you do not reach out by this deadline, your position in the program will be forfeited.

Congratulations on your accomplishment of being accepted into the Pima Medical Institute Dental Hygiene Program! If you have any questions regarding the above process, please email your Admissions Rep.

Regards,

Melisa McCannel, RDH, MS

Dental Hygiene Program Director

Pima Medical Institute - Seattle